National Visa Center 32 Rochester Avenue Portsmouth, NH 03801-2909 Phone: (603) 334-0700

E-mail: NVCInquiry@state.gov

Your inquiry has been received at the National Visa Center (NVC).

The petition listed below is not yet eligible for further processing. The petition will be retained at the NVC until a visa number is available. The petitioner, beneficiary, or attorney of record will be notified when further consideration can be given to processing this petition.

The petition's priority date determines when a visa number is available for the beneficiary. The priority date is the date when the petition was filed at a Department of Homeland Security (DHS) office or submitted to an Embassy or Consulate abroad. In employment immigration the priority date may be the date the labor certification application was received by the Department of Labor (DOL). You may call (202) 663-1541 or visit our website at http://travel.state.gov/visa/frvi_bulletin.html for priority dates being processed.

The beneficiary should not make any firm plans, such as disposing of property, giving up jobs, or making travel arrangements at this time.

The Embassy/Consulate General processing the beneficiary's petition has been changed to the Embassy/Consulate General listed below.